## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING September 20, 2021

The Town Council met September 20, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Neil Benson

Glenn Littleton Justin Killingworth Marvin Crumpton Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from September 7, 2021, as presented.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from September 7, 2021, as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from September 14, 2021, as presented. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

**New Business** 

Claude Perry with United Way was not present.

Howey McNeill presented the council with the Town's Audit for September 30, 2020. He went over the audit with the Council.

Mayor Hight asked for the approval of the Budget for 2021/2022 as presented.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Budget for 2021/2022 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight explained that the Building Inspector had recommended to update the Town's Building codes to the 2021 Codes.

Council Member Littleton moved to table until next council meeting. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett was not present.

Fire Chief Parker was not present.

Daniel Avery gave the Council a report for September.

Council Member Killingworth asked about Daniel employees, Daniel stated he was fully staffed with 5 employees.

Council Member Littleton asked about the Garbage truck cameras. Daniel stated they are working.

Council Member Crumpton thanked Daniel for the work the guys done on Oak St.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith has no business currently.

Mayor Hight asked for the approval of Kathy Johnson to be on the Swedish Fest board.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Kathy Johnson to be on the Swedish Fest board. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton asked about a memorial for Harold Mims to be put in Richard Wood Park. Mayor Hight stated he did not see a problem with it.

Council Member Littleton asked about the Town becoming a city. Mayor Hight stated he is working with the Town Attorney to make sure everything is done correct on becoming a city.

Council Member Killingworth moved to approve the financial statement for August as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for September 20, 2021. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Littleton moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Killingworth, Chapman and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayo	r
ATTEST:	
Forem Clouds	